

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor Graeme Whyte

4 Farnell Way, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0SR Email: graeme.bellyeoman@dunfermline.ws
Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 11th December 2002 AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Arthur Ashton (Vice-Chairman), Ian Douglas, Jessie Cartmell, Cllr. Jim Tolson, Cllr. Helen Law, Douglas Campbell, Nick Dimeo, Tom Brand, Dave Manderson (Community Worker), Mrs Ena Campbell.

- 1] <u>CHAIRMAN'S WELCOME / APOLOGIES:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from John Dudgeon.
- 2] <u>MINUTES:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were moved by Arthur Ashton and seconded by Douglas Campbell.

3] MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES:

There were no matters arising from the minutes that were not catered for elsewhere in the Agenda.

4] MADAM CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

There was nothing to report on which was not covered elsewhere in the agenda.

POLICE Apologies had been received from the Community Police officers, therefore any Police issues would be carried forward to the next meeting.

6] TREASURERS REPORT:

The Treasurer reported that the balance of the Community Council account stood at around £2659. An accurate report would be provided at the next meeting. A cheque for £107.50 had been received from the Council for Trusts & Legacies.

7] COUNCIL:

The following issues were discussed:

- Cllr Law is pursuing the matter of the School Crossing Patrol.
- Cllr Law is awaiting next year's Transportation plan for 2003.
- A site visit will be organised before the next CC Meeting to review the proposed traffic calming plans for Robertson Road and Adamson Crescent near Bellyeoman Primary School. Cllr. Tolson spoke about the great improvement that similar 'speed cushions' had made for Woodmill Road traffic.
- Bus shelters for Alderston Drive are being investigated. Their usage will determine whether shelters can be provided or not.
- Lengthy discussions ensued on the subject of Travelling People and their residence in the Robertson Road car park. The Council are to look into methods to prevent visits in the future.
- Community Worker David Manderson is hoping to start a Young Folks Group in the New Year re skateboarding.
- The post box requested for Alderston Drive is to be provided near to the electricity sub-station. Cllr Law reported that this would likely take place in the New Year.

8] CORRESPONDENCE:

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting.

Correspondence Sent:

Party	Details		
Fife Council	Fife Road Safety Strategy - Consultation		
GM Freeze	Signed form of support - as per Minute		
Small Town & Rural	Reply re Paths & Access Studies - Dunfermline & Rosyth		
Dev. Group			
St. Columbas School	Reply re funds for music programme		



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor Graeme Whyte

4 Farnell Way, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0SR Email: graeme.bellyeoman@dunfermline.ws Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

Fife Constabulary Re letter and matters raised
--

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details		
Fife Council	*Review of Common Good Fund Grant Procedures		
Fife Council	*Review of Scheme for Establishment of Community Councils		
Fife Council	West Area Services Committee Notice.		
Halbeath C.C.	Application for Comms. Masts at Halbeath.		
Fife NHS Board	Notice of next board meeting on 17 th December 2002.		
Fife Council	Fife Structure Plan - Written Statement		
Dave Manderson	Credit Union Information.		
Volunteer Dev. Scot.	Information Pack on Volunteer Development Scotland.		
Livingston F.C.	Info. on Stadium House, Livingston.		
Fife Council	Notification of change of Planning Service Manager, Jim Birrell.		
Fife Health Council			

The items marked with an '*' are to be added to the agenda for the next meeting as items for special discussion.

91 AOCB:

- The Secretary raised the issue of the poor condition of the exterior of the James Allan Centre. Cllr law was asked to chase the Council for timescales for the exterior painting.
- Arrangements were in hand for the OAP Xmas Lunch. Volunteers were asked to meet as requested on Sunday 15th to setup and on the Monday. The entertainment would be two box players and 30 school children from Bellyeoman Primary School.
- Madam Chairman raised the issue of the verge parking at Queen Margaret Hospital. She felt that the problem was as bad as ever. This matter would be referred to the Police.
- The issue of parking in Bellyeoman Road was still under review.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 8th January 2003 at 7.00pm in the James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.18pm.

Signed:		
Date:		